Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology 
Annual Report 2014-15

The purpose of the Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT) is to advise the University bodies involved in planning, development, implementation, and application of technology campus wide, including the Office of Academic Technology Services, the University Library and other Campus-based Technology Committees, on faculty and student issues related to academic technology.  The Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology shall also assist in the communication and collaboration between, and among, various constituencies and communities of technology users. 

FACT met its charge during AY 2014-5. The committee met nine times this academic year.  While FACT initially began discussing larger issues, we were soon involved in the evaluation of hybrid/flipped course proposals. A brief précis of our minutes illustrates the range of FACT’s AY 2014-15 business:
· September 2015: FACT decided to put the Tech Tips messages (previously given by FACT to Janet Foster’s office) and focus on student and faculty readiness for technological shifts (looking at data from ATS and CCPE), and faculty certification via QOLT.
· October 2015: Provost Dowell asked FACT to review applications for funds for a Hybrid/Flipped course initiative that would be taught through ATS; began creating a rubric and proposal form. Also reviewed AVP for Academic Technology PD.
· November 2015: FACT members discussed rankings of H/F applications and made recommendations
· December 2015: Discussed past and future H/F proposal processes, made changes to forms for use in round #2 applications and review in spring 2016.
· February 2015 (2 meetings): Continued discussion of revised proposal application and review process for H/F awards. Also discussed streaming media and copyright issues and discussed rankings for round 2 of H/F courses. 
· March 2015: Discussed Intellectual Property policy issues and discussed online SPOT process with Terre Allen (FCPD), Ryan Weitzman (IR), and Dhushy Sathianathan (AA).
· April 2015: Met with Provost Dowell to give feedback on and recommendations about future H/F award review process.
· May 2015: Reflections on ATS process for H/F training

FACT members recommended a potential revision of the committee’s membership and charge, but  would like to meet with the new AVP of Academic Technology before engaging in such work.

Respectfully submitted,
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